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The annual spring meeting of the World Bank and the International Monetary Fund took place in Washington, D.C. from 16-17 April 2011.  Several hundred officials from economic ministries and central banks, as well as finance leaders, journalists and civil society representatives participated in the meeting. This year’s meeting focused on the recovery of the global economy as well as the concern with fragile states in situations of conflict, particularly in the Middle East and North Africa.
Participants in the meeting focused on the persistent weakness in the global banking system and the head of a panel tasked with global financial reform after the 2008 crisis warned of “pockets of weakness” that need immediate repair.  IMF Chief Strauss-Kahn highlighted the Spring Meetings as an opportunity to discuss the ongoing reform of the international monetary system and strengthen the financial sector. A group of G20 Finance Ministers and Central Bank Governors twenty (G-20) member state’s finance ministers and central bank governors agreed upon a set of guidelines to measure potentially destabilizing imbalances in the global economy.

World Bank President Zoellick underscored the participation of civil society to enhance economic stability and democracy in conflict states.  During the meeting, the Bank pledged to support active citizen participation and social accountability with a US $3.5 million grant for the Arab World Affiliated Network for Social Accountability.

The meeting’s final Communiqué calls on the World Bank Group and the IMF to support job creation, social safety nets, fiscal management, governance, promotion of private sector development and other critical areas. It also encourages joint IMF-WB work on for the impact of recent high and volatile international food prices as well as the longer term risks they pose to growth and poverty reduction. 
The next meeting of the International Monetary Fund and The World Bank is scheduled to take place from 24-26 September 2011 in Washington D.C.
Official web page of 2011 spring meeting of World Bank Group and International Monetary Fund

http://www.imf.org/external/spring/2011/#panel-1
